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DISCUSSION

The Town commenced with an update of the General Plan Circulation and Scenic Roadways
Element. The purpose of the update is to bring the Circulation Element into compliance with State
mandates and to evaluate issues that may not be fully addressed in the current element.

The Complete Streets Act was adopted by the State to fulfill the commitment to reduce greenhouse
gas emissions, make the most efficient use of urban land and transportation infrastructure, and
improve public health by encouraging physical activity. Complete streets are streets that users will
find safe, comfortable and convenient to use whether walking, biking or driving, regardless of age
or physical ability. Achieving complete streets takes a gradual and incremental process. Many
complete street solutions use less pavement which results in less impact on water quality and the
environment than auto oriented streets.

The intent of complete streets is to insure the safety of all users of the transportation system,
including pedestrian, bicyclists, transit users, children, older individuals, and individuals with
disabilities as they travel on and across federally funded streets. In California’s Department of
Transportation Complete Streets Implementation Action Plan 2010 and the Complete Streets
legislation specifically states that the complete streets concept be implemented in a manner that is
appropriate to the function and context of the facility and that is suitable to the rural, suburban or
urban context.

Goal 3 in the draft document outlines the complete streets concept and recognizes that Los Altos
Hills has a very low density, rural residential setting, so the implementation of complete streets
will differ from other, more urban communities. Some of the factors unique to Los Altos Hills
with regards to complete streets include:
+ Relatively narrow roadway widths, which can limit implementation of complete street
elements such as separated bike lanes and sidewalks.
« The extensive pathways system, serving pedestrians and equestrians.

In addition to incorporating complete streets, other items addressed or modified in the draft
document include:

* The [-280/Page Mill Road interchange

« The multi-use path along Fremont Road, from Conception to Arastradero Road

» Bikeways section-focusing on regional bikeways

* An update of the Town maps

Committee and Local Agency Comments

The draft document was provided to the Pathways, Environmental Incentives, Environmental
Design and Protection, Traffic Safety, and the Open Space committees. Comments on the draft
Circulation and Scenic Roadways Element update were received from the Pathways Committee,
Traffic Safety Committee and Environmental Incentives Committee. The document was also
forwarded to the Santa Clara County Fire Department and the Town’s Emergency Preparedness












































































































